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Redford Union High School 

17711 Kinloch, Redford Michigan 48240
Telephone (313) 242-4200
Fax (313) 242-4205

August 19, 2014
Dear Parents and Community Members:

We are pleased to present you with the Annual Education Report (AER) which provides key information on the 2013-2014 educational progress for Redford Union High School.  The AER addresses the complex reporting information required by federal and state laws.  The school’s report contains information about student assessment, accountability and teacher quality.  If you have any questions about the AER, please contact Judy Nachman for assistance.

The AER is available for you to review electronically by visiting the following web site https://www.mischooldata.org/DistrictSchoolProfiles/ReportCard/EducationDashboard.aspx or you may review a copy in the principal’s office at your child’s school.

The state has identified some schools with the status of Reward, Focus or Priority. A Reward school is one that is outperforming other schools in achievement, growth, or is performing better than other schools with a similar student population. A Focus school is one that has a large achievement gap in 30% of its student achievement scores. A Priority school is one whose achievement and growth is in the lowest 5% of all schools in the state.

Our school has not been given one of these labels and is ranked in 13th percentile in the state.
As we embark upon the 2014-15 school year, we have some key challenges that, once overcome, will allow us to improve our AER Report Card.  Among these challenges are meeting the 95% required participation rate and the proficiency rate for students with disabilities.  To help meet these challenges, we are implementing a new Freshman Transitions program focused on team building, strong academic support, mentoring, structure and consistency.  This program will include upgraded technology for students and staff, smaller class sizes, and a team concept to provide common planning for teachers and individualized support for students.   We are implementing our ACT Prep course for all 11th grade students for the second consecutive year.  Our staff will also be engaged in a “Closing the Attitude Gap” initiative in order to provide staff with the tools to assist students with finding their “will” to want to learn.
State law requires that we also report on the following information: 
1. PROCESS FOR ASSIGNING PUPILS TO THE SCHOOL: As Redford Union High School is the district’s only high school, all students, with the exception of those attending the day treatment program or alternative education program are assigned to the high school. 

2. THE STATUS OF THE 3-5 YEAR SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT PLAN: Redford Union High School just completed year three of our five year school 

improvement plan. At the end of each school year, a new school improvement plan is submitted to the district superintendant and the Michigan Department of Education. This report outlines school data and the steps necessary for improvement. 

3. A BRIEF DESCRIPTION OF EACH SPECIALIZED SCHOOL: Redford Union Schools offers a Day Treatment High School Program for students with emotional impairments. Veritas Alternative Education Program is available for students needing a non-traditional setting.
4. CURRICULUM: All teaching staff follow the curriculum model provided by the State of Michigan and is transitioning to use of the Common Core Standards. A copy of this curriculum can be accessed on line at http://www.michigan.gov/mde. In addition, a copy of the curriculum can be reviewed at the high school office. 

5. THE AGGREGATE STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT RESULTS FOR ANY LOCAL COMPETENCY TESTS OR NATIONALLY NORMED ACHIEVEMENT TESTS: Please refer to our website at www.redfordu.k12.mi.us to view a copy of Redford Union High School’s “School Data Profile.” The School Data Profile will provide relevant assessment data and a plan of action. 

6. IDENTIFY THE NUMBER AND PERCENT OF STUDENTS REPRESENTED BY PARENTS AT PARENT-TEACHER CONFERENCES: We offer parent teacher conferences two times per year, at varying times of the day. Parental attendance remains low at conferences. Approximately 46% of students were represented at fall conferences and approximately 26% were represented at spring conferences. Continued effort will be placed on getting parents actively engaged in our school. 

7. DUAL ENROLLMENT/POSTSECONDARY DATA: Please refer to the website www.redfordu.k12.mi.us to view Redford Union High Schools “School Data Profile” to learn about our extended learning opportunities. 

As we approach the 2014-15 school year, the staff and administration look forward to working in partnership with our students to help them achieve their educational goals.  While we are pleased for the goals already attained, we are working continuously to improve.  We recognize the importance of the staff, students and community working in collaboration and we appreciate your support.  

Sincerely,

Judy Nachman

Principal, Redford Union High School
